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To the Notice of Completion & Environmental Document Transmittal 
Duke Warehouse at Perry Street and Barrett Avenue Project 

Schools within 2 Miles of the Project Location: Val Verde High School (approximately 1.5 mile south)  

Project Description:  The Proposed Project consists of the construction of an approximately 148,297 
square foot (SF) building with approximately 142,297 SF for warehouse distribution uses and 
approximately 6,000 SF of supporting office space. The building will include approximately 25 dock 
doors on the southern side of the building. The Project will provide a total of approximately 100 parking 
stalls for passenger vehicles consisting of approximately 79 automobile parking stalls and 6 American 
Disabilities Act-compliant (ADA) handicapped parking stalls, 17 clean air/vanpool parking stalls, and 21 
trailer parking stalls for a total of 123 stalls. There will be approximately 61,886 SF of on-site landscaping 
as well as one on-site stormwater detention basin that incorporates best management practices (BMP) 
features for stormwater quality treatment and attenuation of peak runoff rates to less than existing 
flows. 

The Project will require approximately 450 linear feet of a 12-18 inch diameter water line from Perry 
Street to terminus of Barrett Avenue, and approximately 20 linear feet of a 6-8 inch diameter sewer line 
from the northwest portion of the building to an existing 10-inch sewer line on Perry Street. An onsite 
storm drain line (Line A) and an offsite storm drain line (Line B) will be constructed. Line B will be an 
approximate 24-30 inch diameter line and extend approximately 845 linear feet from the proposed 
bioretention basin at the southeast corner of the site to Perris Boulevard where it will connect to Lateral 
E-11.   

Barrett Avenue, along the western Project site boundary, has currently been constructed to 28-feet of 
its ultimate 60-foot width as a local road. The Project applicant will be responsible for constructing 
Barrett Avenue to its ultimate width east of the centerline; this includes four-feet of pavement, two-foot 
curb and gutter and a six-foot sidewalk along the Project frontage as well as a cul-de-sac at the terminus 
of Barrett Street. On the west side of Barrett Avenue, the Project is responsible for constructing four-
feet of pavement and a two-foot curb. On Perry Street, the Project applicant will be responsible for 
constructing a six-foot wide sidewalk along the Project frontage. A 4-legged intersection will be 
constructed at Perry Street and Indian Avenue.  The Project is being designed to include a 14-foot high 
screen wall along the southern Project site boundary to provide noise abatement for the residential unit 
south of the site.   

Planning cases associated with the proposed Project include MND Case No. 18-2343, and Development 
Plan Review No. 18-00011. 

 


